CITY OF OAKLAND

Bureau of Planning
250 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza, Suite 3315, Oakland, California, 94612-2032

NOTICE OF PREPARATION (NOP)
OF A DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT FOR THE
HEAD-ROYCE SCHOOL PLANNED UNIT DEVELOPMENT PERMIT (PUD) PROJECT

The City of Oakland’s Bureau of Planning is preparing an Environmental Impact Report (“EIR”) for the
proposed Head-Royce School Planned Unit Development Permit (PUD) Project (the Project) as described
below, and is requesting comments on the scope and content of the EIR. A description of the Project and
its location, together with a summary of probable environmental effects that will be addressed in the EIR
are included herein. The City has not prepared an Initial Study, and all CEQA topics will be addressed
in the EIR.

The EIR for the proposed Project is being prepared in compliance with the California Environmental
Quality Act (CEQA) (California Public Resources Code Sections 21000 et.seq.) and the State CEQA
Guidelines (California Code of Regulations, Title 14, Division 6, Chapter 3, Sections 15000 et.seq.). The
City of Oakland is the Lead Agency for the Project and is the public agency with the greatest
responsibility for approving the Project. Pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15082(a), upon deciding
to prepare an EIR, the City as Lead Agency must issue a Notice of Preparation (NOP) to inform the
Governor’s office of Planning and Research, trustee and responsible agencies, and the public of that
decision.

The purpose of this NOP is to provide information describing the Project and its potential environmental
effects to those who may wish to comment regarding the scope and content of information to be included
in the EIR. This NOP is being sent to responsible agencies and other interested parties. Responsible
agencies are those public agencies, besides the City of Oakland, that may also have a role in considering
approving or carrying out the Project. The City encourages responsible agencies and the Office of
Planning and Research to provide this information to the City so that the City can ensure the Draft EIR
meets the needs of those agencies. When the Draft EIR is published, it will be sent to all responsible
agencies and to others who respond to this NOP or who otherwise indicate that they would like to
receive a copy. The Draft EIR will also be available for review at the City of Oakland at the address
identified below.

SUBMITTING COMMENTS IN RESPONSE TO THIS NOP: Comments that address the scope
of the Draft EIR and any questions should be directed in writing to:

Rebecca Lind, Planner 111

City of Oakland Bureau of Planning
250 Frank H. Ogawa Plaza, Suite 2114
Oakland, CA 94612

Phone: (510) 238-3472

Fax: (510) 238-4730

E-mail: rlind@oaklandnet.com

Written comments on the NOP must be received at the above mailing or e-mail address by 5:00 p.m. on
March 11, 2019. Please reference Case Number PLN18532-ERO01 in all correspondence. Comments
made or submitted at the 6:00 p.m. meeting of the City of Oakland Planning Commission on February
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